St. Augustine's Catholic Primary School Head Teacher: Rachel Swindell Assistant Head: Amy Casey Chair of Governors: Jose

Chair of Governors: Joseph Zammit





Thursday 18th January 2024

LKS2 Updates

Dear Families of LKS2.

Thank you very much for your support with the transition to new class teachers this term. We are writing to you to outline some of the changes that will be taking place as we move forward.

Homework

- o Reading We will be continuing with the reading challenges already started. Please read with your child or encourage them to read independently at least 4 times a week.
- Spelling Every Thursday children will be given a set of 20 spellings related to a spelling rule taught in class. Ten of these will be randomly selected for a test the following Thursday. The test may vary by class. On the back of the sheet each week there will be a different suggestion for practising spellings. These sheets **do not** need to be returned to school.
- Maths Maths homework will be set on a Thursday and needs to be returned the following Thursday. It may be times table based or related to work covered in class. We will also be sending home logins for Times Tables Rockstars for children to practise their times tables at home. Some weeks there may be challenges set on Times Tables Rockstars.

Break time and lunch time

Children are now no longer allowed in the LKS2 building at break or lunch time. This is due to the availability of staff as children cannot be unsupervised in the building. They are able to use the KS2 toilets by the hall during this time and must remember to bring coats and hats out to break with them. During lunch time there is a trolley in the hall for the children to leave their packed lunch boxes.

If you have any questions or queries please feel free to contact either the phase lead (Miss Costello – ncostello7pr4@nsix.org.uk) or your child's class teacher directly.

Yours sincerely, LKS2 Team

St. Augustine's Catholic Primary School, 19 West End, Costessey, Norwich. NR8 5AG Tel: 01603 743317 Email: office@st-augustines.norfolk.sch.uk Website: www.st-augustines.norfolk.sch.uk